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January 11, 2024  
Ballwin Golf Course Events Center, 333 Holloway Rd., Ballwin 63011 
Social Time 9 a.m. 
Business Meeting 9:30 a.m. 
Program 10:30 a.m.  
  

Dr. Erin Schulte, Parkway School District 
Coordinator of Counseling and Character Education for Parkway 

 

Dr. Schulte will speak on the topic of “Mental Health of Students Post-Pandemic.” 
She is passionate about the mental and physical well-being of herself and others. 
She says, “I am also a yoga instructor as I believe the practice supports mental 
and physical health.” 
 
Program Vice-President Janet Sloey 
 

 

President’s Corner 

Everyone had a wonderful time at our Sassy Soiree winter gathering. Poinsettias decorated the 
tables and lively chatter filled the air. The St. Louis Strutters gave us excellent entertainment, 
changed stunning costumes multiple times, and wowed us when they shared their ages. 
Thanks, Sandy Brody, for your fearless leadership of this event. Thanks also to the committee 
members who helped put it all together. 

This event was also the kickoff of the B-C Boosters fundraising drive. The drive contributes to 
our branch operating fund, which includes scholarships for women returning to university, STEM 
Girls of Promise, and St. Louis Science Fair Awards to high school young women with 
outstanding projects in the STEM field.  

The B-C Booster forms are available at each branch meeting through April and on the website 
https://ballwinchesterfield-mo.aauw.net/files/2023/11/2023-4-BC-Booster-form.pdf. Bring forms 
to your Interest Group meetings and suggest shared sponsorship. Send your completed form 
and check to Linda Roberson (address in the Directory). Let us keep the important work of 
Ballwin-Chesterfield going! 

Presidents Sage Taber and Sandy Brody 
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National and AAUW MO Award-Winning Branch 
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Nominations Requested for 2024–26 Elected Officers 

 
The Ballwin-Chesterfield Branch Nominating Committee is accepting nominations for these two-year 
positions: 

o Co-President 

o Co-Vice President Membership 

o Co-Vice President Program 

o AAUW Fund Co-Director 

o AAUW Public Policy Co-Director 

The committee needs your help to find outstanding members to be a part of the leadership team. For job 
responsibilities, please see the Policies of the Branch, Section IV, Duties of Officers (page 59) in the 
About Us section on the AAUW B-C website. President Sandy Brody or President Sage Taber can supply 
specific information for responsibilities for each of the positions to be filled.  
 
Please follow these steps to nominate a member:  

• Receive permission from the person you are nominating.  

• Use the nomination form on the branch website under FLYERS & FORMS. This is also available 

at branch meetings.  

• Send the completed form to a member of the nominating committee.  

The nominating committee, consisting of Mary Biggs, Michele Mangnall, and Marcia Block will review the 
nominations and prepare the slate. Please send your nominations by January 31, 2024, to Nominating 
Committee Chair Marcia Block. 
 
President Sandy Brody 
 

 
 

Remembering Betty Jo Hogan  
  
Betty Jo Hogan passed away on November 15, 2023. She became a 
member of Ballwin-Chesterfield in 2015 through her friend, Gloria 
Campion.  
 
Betty was born in Mobile, Alabama, learned to ice skate as a child in 
Minneapolis, and attended high school in Columbus, Ohio. She earned 
a bachelor’s degree in home economics from Illinois State University 
and a degree in education from UMSL. She was an academic advisor 
for many years at St Louis Community College, Meramec Campus. 

  
Betty and her husband Pat enjoyed exploring the city of St. Louis, the many cultural and civic events of 
the region, and traveling throughout the United States and Europe.  
 
Ever the lifelong learner, Betty was an accomplished bridge player, a talented household engineer, and 
an avid reader in a variety of literary genres. She was a beloved wife, mother, and grandmother. Her two 
children and three grandchildren enjoyed sharing time and countless experiences with her. 
  
She served AAUW B-C as Co-Chair of Dollars for Scholars and enjoyed AAUW’s social events, bridge, 
and outings. We are fortunate to have known her and we will miss her laugh, common sense advice, and 
conversations. 
 

Gloria Campion and Nancy Pierson 
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Sew Hope Delivery 
 

Marcia Block, Michele Mangnall, and Nancy Pierson delivered a carload of 
fabric, sewing supplies, and even a sewing machine to Sew Hope.   
 
Kacie Long, who spoke at our October branch meeting about Sew Hope’s 
mission to help women learn to sew and even become entrepreneurs, 
welcomed them.  
 

Delivery Team Members  
Pictured L-R: 
Nancy Pierson, Michele Magnall, Kacie Long, 

             and Marcia Block at Sew for Hope. 

 

 

 

Gloria Blackwill Keynote  
 

  
I recently had the pleasure of giving the keynote address and 
meeting with members at the AAUW Central States Regional 
Conference in St. Louis, where members and branches across 
a dozen states declared that we will only “reach new heights 
together.”  
 
It was a fantastic gathering and I commend all who stepped up 
to organize and participate. AAUW is 142 years strong!  
 
Reprinted from AAUW Mission & Action 

 

AAUW CEO Gloria Blackwell and 
AAUW MO President Karen Francis 

https://click.everyaction.com/k/73774177/439571481/-32256107?nvep=ew0KICAiVGVuYW50VXJpIjogIm5ncHZhbjovL3Zhbi9FQS9FQTAwNS8xLzc2OTU1IiwNCiAgIkRpc3RyaWJ1dGlvblVuaXF1ZUlkIjogImEyYjFmZTYzLWFjODgtZWUxMS04OTI1LTAwMjI0ODMyZTgxMSIsDQogICJFbWFpbEFkZHJlc3MiOiAiYXBhdHJpY2lhc2hvcmVzQGF0dC5uZXQiDQp9&hmac=JVUMBNhu8c_8k_J1IYo2tpm8cM2hNJmI7_7ixjU5UXQ=&emci=2acbcbde-d487-ee11-8925-00224832e811&emdi=a2b1fe63-ac88-ee11-8925-00224832e811&ceid=963460
https://click.everyaction.com/k/73774177/439571481/-32256107?nvep=ew0KICAiVGVuYW50VXJpIjogIm5ncHZhbjovL3Zhbi9FQS9FQTAwNS8xLzc2OTU1IiwNCiAgIkRpc3RyaWJ1dGlvblVuaXF1ZUlkIjogImEyYjFmZTYzLWFjODgtZWUxMS04OTI1LTAwMjI0ODMyZTgxMSIsDQogICJFbWFpbEFkZHJlc3MiOiAiYXBhdHJpY2lhc2hvcmVzQGF0dC5uZXQiDQp9&hmac=JVUMBNhu8c_8k_J1IYo2tpm8cM2hNJmI7_7ixjU5UXQ=&emci=2acbcbde-d487-ee11-8925-00224832e811&emdi=a2b1fe63-ac88-ee11-8925-00224832e811&ceid=963460
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ERA, Unfinished Business for the Constitution 

 
The Equal Rights Amendment states: Equality of rights under the law shall not be denied or abridged by 
the United States or by any state on account of sex. 
 
The bill was introduced in Congress in 1923, and was reintroduced every year until its passage in 1972. 
Finally, Congress gave state legislatures until 1982 to ratify the amendment. In 2020, Virginia became the 
38th and final state needed to meet the extended three-fourths ratification requirement. However, the ERA 
continues to face challenges.The Senate’s effort to ratify the ERA failed in April, 100 years after it was 
introduced to Congress.The House has taken no action. 
 
ERA advocates have laid out a strategy for final recognition of the ERA according to Roxy Szal, Ms. 
Magazine, October 9, 2023: 

• A joint congressional resolution to remove the timeline and recognize the ratification of the ERA. 

• A separate congressional resolution, called the ERA Now resolution, instructing the archivist to 

publish the ERA as the 28th Amendment. 

• A discharge petition, which seeks to compel the House of Representatives to vote on H.J. Res.25 

to remove the arbitrary deadline for ratification. 

• A petition drive to show widespread support for the amendment.  

On the December 13 Day of Action, the ERA Coalition, which includes AAUW, told our 
elected officials that we want them to publish the ERA now.The December 7 AAUW 
Washington Update revealed that the U.S. is the only modern democracy that does not 
include sex equality in the Constitution. Without the ERA, advances in women’s rights 
that we took for granted are at risk of being weakened or even reversed. Waiting a 
century for over half of the U.S. population to attain constitutional equality is long 
enough! AAUW encourages us to, “Take action and tell Congress, not one more year.” 
 
Public Policy Committee Member Pat Shores 

In Support of the Passage of the ERA, January 2017 
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AAUW Ballwin-Chesterfield Board 
www.aauw.org/resources/member/why-join/ 

 

Elected Officers 

  Co-Presidents Sage Taber & Sandy Brody      

  VP Program Janet Sloey & Kathy Brown 

  VP Membership April Walgren & Susie Teicher 

  Finance Officer Jean Light 
  Secretary/Archivist Mary Jermak 
 

Elected Directors  
  AAUW Fund Suzanne Couch & Karen Francis 

  Public Policy Angela Janik & Marian Bauer 
 

Appointed Directors  
 Branch Fundraising Sandy Brody & Sage Taber 

 Directory Ann Patrice O'Shaughnessy & Joyce Katz 

 Dollars for Scholars Nancy Pierson 

 Governance Marsha Weppelman 

 Hospitality Carol Derington & Suzanne Couch 

 Newsletter Editors Mary Jermak, Joyce Katz, & Pat Shores 

 University Liaison Susan Shriver  

 Special Events   

               Spring Luncheon Yvonne Ward & Carol Anthony 

 STEM Marcia Block  

 Web Managers Joyce Katz & Carolyn Brown 
 

• Board meetings– first Thursday 9:30 a.m.,  

September–November and February–May  

• Branch meetings are the second Thursday of the 

month. September–April 9:30 a.m.–11:30 a.m.  

• The May Luncheon is the second Thursday of May 

and Summer Picnic the second Thursday of July. 

• Contact branch officers: https://ballwinchesterfield-

mo.aauw.net/contact-us/ or the Directory. 

• Branching Out is published 10 times annually. 

 

 
 
 

                   

Dollars for Scholars Events 
 

International Relations Lecture Series, a DFS event  
The Ethical Society of St. Louis, 9001 Clayton Road, 63117 
Tuesday, January 9, 10:45 – 11:30 a.m.     Cost: $10   
Carpool Available       Optional lunch afterward at Sugo’s Italian       
Professor Timothy D. McBride, Brown School at Washington 
University: The Rising Cost of Health Care in the U.S. Why is 
our system the most expensive in the world and is that 
changing? Sponsors Marge Andersen and Nancy Pierson 
 

An Afternoon of Mah Jongg,  
Thursday, January 18, 12 –3 p.m. 
Optional lunch at 11 a.m. at Thirteen Fifty-Six Public House, 
1356 Big Bend Road, Ballwin  
Enjoy an afternoon playing Mah Jongg for fun and friendship. 
Invite non-AAUW member friends who play Mah Jongg to 
support our scholarship program. Space is limited to six tables. 
Sponsors Janet Sloey, Michele Mangnall, and Jayne Kasten.  
 

International Relations Lecture Series, a DFS event   
Tuesday February 13, 10:45 – 11:30 a.m.      Cost: $10    
Carpool Available  Optional lunch afterward 
Speaker Dr. Anshuman Singh speaks on Generative AI and 
new questions around ethics and safety of AI. Singh is an AI 
educator, researcher, entrepreneur, and co-founder of an 
education startup that is building an online AI university.  
Sponsors Marge Andersen and Nancy Pierson 
 

Succulent Planter Private Party for AAUW    
Chesterfield Valley Nursery 16825 N Outer 40 Rd., 63005   
Friday, Friday, March 1, 1–3 p.m.  Level 1 ($35)  Level 2 ($50)    
Learn to assemble your own succulent or cactus planter as the 
perfect accent to your home décor or as a gift to a friend. 
Complimentary snack bar provided and a 20 percent coupon for 
additional purchases. Level 1 chooses one succulent or cactus 
to take home. Level 2 creates and keeps a planter, a selection 
of succulents and cactus, decorative rock, and potting mix.  
($10 to DFS included in cost) Sponsor Nancy Pierson 
 

There’s Fun in the Factory Sammy Soap Tour     
123 Argonne, Kirkwood, 63122  
Friday, March 22, noon           Total Cost $25 ($15 to DFS) 
Learn about cold process soap making where art meets 
chemistry in the factory and the result is magic. Shop in their 
interesting store afterward. Optional lunch nearby at Billy G’s.  
Mail your $25 check to Pat Shores. 
Sponsors Marian Bauer and Pat Shores 
 

Continuing at the January 2024 Branch Meeting 
 

Sip for Scholars Coffee Bar      Cost $2 per cup 
 

Elegant Edible Raffle–Bring some cash for a chance to win a 
home-made delectable dessert made by a fellow member.  
 

Book, Puzzle, CD, DVR Sale–Donate current books from last 
five years. Exceptions made for the classics. No textbooks 
please. Children’s books in good condition will be accepted. 
Please limit your donations to 10 items. 
 

 
 

The AAUW DFS Honor Roll 
 

In Memory of Betty Jo Hogan 
 

In Honor of Suzanne Couch     
Thank you for your help 

 

In Honor of Pat Shores     
Thank you for your help 

 

Honor a friend or family member. To donate In 
Memory Of’, email Nancy Pierson the name of the 
honoree and contact information to whom the 
acknowledgement postcard is to be sent.  
 

Send donation checks, payable to AAUW B-C, to 
Finance Officer Jean Light with Honor Roll on the 
memo line. Dollars for Scholars donations are not 
tax-deductible. 

 

http://www.aauw.org/resources/member/why-join/
https://ballwinchesterfield-mo.aauw.net/contact-us/
https://ballwinchesterfield-mo.aauw.net/contact-us/
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Branch Interest Group Events and Calendar 

Interest group social events bring together members with similar interests.  

Try one! Contact an Interest Group Chair.  

See https://ballwinchesterfield-mo.aauw.net/interest-groups/ or pages 9–11 of your Directory. 
 

 

     

 

 
      

 

Book Groups Welcome All Readers 
 

Download book lists at 
  https://ballwinchesterfield-mo.aauw.net/interest-groups/ 

 

Literature I 3rd Thursday, 9:30 a.m.  

January 18 Road to Character by David Brooks 

will be reviewed by Cay Noble. 

Hostess Cay Noble  

Contact Alice Crippen.  
 

Literature II  4th Monday, 11 a.m. 

January 22 Mad Honey by Jodi Picoult will be 

reviewed by Beth Ann Murphy. 

Hearth Room, Town & Country Commons 

Contact Joyce Katz or Erlaine Eltomi.  

 

Reading Reality 2nd Tuesday, 1 p.m. 

January 9 The Wager by David Gann will be 

reviewed by Angie Janik. 

Hostess Marcia Block 

For information about this non-fiction book group,  

contact Marcia Block or Mary Kay Wolfe. 

 

AAUW ¡Adelante! 4th Thursday, 1:30 p.m.   

January 25 Sold by Patricia McCormick will be 
reviewed by Patty Murray.   
This IBC group meets by ZOOM* and reads books 

written from diverse perspectives. 

*Contact Patty Murray (pattymurrayaauw@gmail.com) 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

Expressions 2nd Tuesday, 1 p.m.       
January 9 (Note change of date for this month),  
Holy Cross Lutheran Church, 13014 Olive Blvd, 63141 
Jan Barrett will be leading our group with a selection 
of three beaded earrings crafters can make. 
Contact Kay Meyer or Debbie Cloud to let them know you 
will attend. 
 
 

Movie Group 3rd Thursday, 11:15 a.m.  
January 18 Talayna’s  
68 Four Seasons Shopping Center,  
Chesterfield, 63017   
All it takes is a love of movies and discussion to enjoy this 
group.     
Contact Ann Riley or Mersine Kallaos. 
 
 

Munching Matters-Lunch with Food for Thought  
January 10 Mimi’s Bistro and Bakery  
17240 Chesterfield Airport Rd, Chesterfield 
Hear about the unique experiences of member-speaker 
Jeanne Webdell.  
Call Julie Triplett or Doris Nistler for a reservation or for 
further information.  
 

 

Out-to-Lunch 3rd Wednesday, 11:30 a.m. 
January 17 Spiro’s 54 N. Woods Mill Rd,  
Chesterfield, 63017 
Now that the holidays have passed, it is time to relax and 
enjoy lunch with your AAUW friends!  
Spiro’s is a FAVORITE Restaurant! Contact Ann Hansen 
to make a reservation by email or phone. 
 
 

Play Readers 3rd Monday, 12:30 p.m.  
January 15 
Hostess Carol Derington 
Join with friends to deepen your enjoyment of favorite 
plays. Members will be contacted with meeting details. 
Contact Marilyn Fletcher to learn more and join. 
 
 

Walking Group 4th Wednesday, 9:30 a.m. 
Resumes in April 2024 
Enjoy weekly walks with friends in local parklands! 
Get on the contact list by telling Michele you’d like to join.  
Contact Michele Mangnall. 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

Bridge Groups 
If you would like to play bridge, contact a bridge 
group chairperson.  
 

Social Bridge 3rd Monday, 10 a.m. 

January 15, Contact Ellen Friedman or Jean Light. 
 

Duplicate Bridge I 1st Tuesday, 11 a.m. 

January 2, Contact Chris Magilligan or Elaine Frost. 
 

Duplicate Bridge II 4th Tuesday, 11 a.m. 

January 23, Contact Alice Crippen or Elaine Frost. 

 

about:blank
about:blank

